
 
 

Report to Council 
Re: Fire Chief-2020-06 
From: Chuck Pedersen 
Date: May 19, 2020 

Re: Respiratory Protection Program  

Overview: In accordance with the Ministry of Labour recommendations, we have had 
a Respiratory Protection Plan (RPP) for numerous years. This plan had a primary focus 
of self-contained breathing apparatus (SCBA). During this time of COVID-19, we 
discovered areas that need improvement in the plan with respect to N-95 masks.  
  
Conclusion: The layout of the plan remains unchanged, but N95 mask areas have 
been made clearer. The program administrator is now the Deputy Chief and some 
wording and standards information has been updated to reflect our current SCBA 
practices with current standards. 
 
 
Recommendation: 
That the Fire Chief-2020-06 report, dated May 19th, 2020, regarding Respiratory 
Protection Program be received and the revised Douro-Dummer Fire Services 
Respiratory Protection Plan be approved. 
 
Financial Impact: None 
 
Strategic Plan Applicability: N/A 
 
Sustainability Plan Applicability: N/A 
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Respiratory Protection Program.docx 

Attachments: - Respiratory Protection Program Roles and Responsibilities 

revision.doc 

- Respiratory Protection Program table of contents and Training 

objective.docx 

- 1.02 Respiratory Protection Program revision.doc 

- 1.02A Respiratory Protection Program revison.doc 

- 1.02B Respiratory Protection Program Revision.doc 

- 1.02C Respiratory Protection Program revision.docx 

- 1.02D Respiratory Protection Program revision.doc 

- 1.02E Respiratory Protection Program revision.doc 

- 1.02F Respiratory Protection Program Revision.doc 

- 1.02G Respiratory Protection Program revision.doc 

- 1.02H Respiratory Protection Program revision.docx 

- Guidance Note-4-09(41).pdf 

- SCBA Operational Inspection Report DDFD.doc 

Final Approval Date: May 22, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Crystal McMillan 

Martina Chait-Hartwig 


